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Topic: Informal pathway between Georgina Street and Preston’s Road

Dear Community representatives

Nature of this submission: I wish to make a submission to the board for an improvement to the
above pathway. This is a private submission although I have requested an indication of support
through the Residents’ Facebook page (see appendix 2).

Background: I have lived in this area for the past 20 months. I currently use the pathway as an access
point to Preston’s road both as a cycle access  for the purpose of commuting to my employment in
Addington and as well as access to the New World Super market / pharmacy further west on
Preston’s Rd.

I have observed that in winter especially, the dirt track becomes very muddy, slippery and large
puddles form after rain. This makes travel across this a messy affair as well as potentially hazardous.

I have also noticed that many children from the surrounding streets also transverse this area to
access Marshlands School. The other options for children are to walk the much longer route around
the domain via Preston’s Park Drive or to have parents drive their children to school.

The location and environment: The track is currently the only northward pedestrian access from
Preston’s park sub division other than Preston’s Park Drive on the east side of the domain. At the
north end of the track is a set of traffic lights at the intersection of Te Korari Street and Preston’s
Road with a cycle crossing on the west side and a pedestrian crossing on the east side of the street.

A short distance to the north is Marshlands school. At the north end of the track is a very rough dirt
area which looks to be used for parking by Little Blue Penguin Pre-school and the Marshlands Tennis
club. There is continued housing growth in the immediate area with new houses being built
currently along Lambies Street  bordering the Preston’s Domain and immediately to the south west
end of the track with the new extension of Georgina Street. See photographs in appendix 1.

Status of the land: Cr Barber has confirmed to me that the current dirt track is on reserve land and
contains a utilities easement on the western side.

Council policy: “School Travel” – “Encourage more children to walk, scooter and bike to school.”

The submission: My initial thought was for a gravelling of the current unformed track to reduce its
muddy and roughness however the response from other residents has been a strong support for a
sealed pathway including some support for upgrading the cycle crossing at Preston’s road to a
pedestrian crossing for added safety of children walking to school. The over 65 endorsements from
residents are contained in appendix 2.



Appendix 1:

View

View looking north at Preston’s Rd / Te Korari Intersection (Cycle crossing)



Views looking south from Preston’s Rd



View looking north from Georgina Street end including after rain
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